
 

 

 

 

September 28th, 2018        

 

Honourable Jonathan 
Wilkinson 
Minister of Fisheries, Oceans 
and the Canadian Coast Guard 
Government of Canada 
 

Honourable Jeannie 
Ehaloak 
Minister of Environment 
Government of Nunavut 

Aluki Kotierk 
President 
Nunavut Tunngavik 
Incorporated 

Honourable Marc Garneau 
Minister of Transport 
Government of Canada 

Joopa Sowdlooapik 
Chairperson 
Cumberland Sound 
Fisheries/Pangnirtung 
Fisheries Partnership 
 

Lootie Toomasie 
President & CEO 
Arctic Fishery Alliance 

Olayuk Akesuk 
Chairperson 
Qikiqtaaluk Corporation 

Jacopie Maniapik  
President 
Baffin Fisheries 
Coalition 
 

James Qillaq 
Chairperson 
Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board 

 

 

Dear Colleagues: 

 

Re: Nunavut Wildlife Management Board hearing to consider the final approval of 

the draft revised ‘Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for 

Commercial Marine Fisheries’ 

The Nunavut Wildlife Management Board (NWMB or Board) is inviting you to take part 

in a written hearing by providing input, if you wish to provide it, on the draft revised 

Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for Commercial Marine Fisheries. 

This written public hearing is a result of the following resolution passed by the NWMB 

on September 11th, 2018, during the NWMB Internal In-Camera meeting (INT008-2018) 

in Arviat, Nunavut: 

“RESOLVED that the NWMB approve in principle the draft revised ‘Nunavut 

Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for Commercial Marine Fisheries’ 

(draft revised Policy) and schedule a written public hearing to consider final 

approval of the draft revised Policy.”  

A written public hearing is one in which all submissions are filed in writing and does not 

have an oral component. The draft revised Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 



 

 

 

 

Allocation Policy for Commercial Marine Fisheries, along with additional documents 

comprising the best available information to date, are available for download and review 

from the NWMB's website (www.nwmb.com) or by contacting the NWMB at the contact 

information set out at the end of this letter. A copy of the draft revised Nunavut Wildlife 

Management Board Allocation Policy for Commercial Marine Fisheries, and the Rules 

for the NWMB written public hearing to consider the final approval of the draft revised 

Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for Commercial Marine Fisheries 

can be found on the NWMB website at https://www.nwmb.com/en/public-hearings-a-

meetings/public-hearings-1/2018.  

All written materials must be filed with the Board - in Inuktitut and English - by no later 

than 5:00 p.m. (Iqaluit time) on November 9th, 2018. The requirement for translation at 

the time of filing is mandatory. All submissions and supporting documentation should be 

submitted to the Nunavut Wildlife Management Board in person, by courier or by mail. 

Submissions should be clearly marked as pertaining to the final approval of the 

draft revised Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for 

Commercial Marine Fisheries. Delivery of materials may also be made through fax or 

electronic transmission, but only if your department or organization confirms with the 

NWMB - prior to the filing deadline - that a complete and legible copy of the 

transmission has been received by the Board. Materials are deemed to have been filed 

on the actual day of receipt by the NWMB. Please take careful note that unless 

persuasive written and translated reasons are provided to the Board for late filing, the 

NWMB will not consider materials for this hearing that are not filed on time.  

Subject to relevant confidentiality or privacy concerns, all submissions and supporting 

documentation will be placed on the NWMB's website and will be available for 

download. Please keep in mind that the more thorough, reliable and persuasive 

submissions and supporting documentation are, the more weight they will be given by 

the Board in the Nunavut Agreement decision-making processes.  

After the deadline for delivery of written submissions, the NWMB will consider all of the 

relevant evidence and arguments filed and will make their decision pertaining to the final 

approval of the draft revised Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for 

Commercial Marine Fisheries.  

If you require further information, please do not hesitate to visit the NWMB's website 

(www.nwmb.com), or to contact the Board directly: 

 

 

 

https://www.nwmb.com/en/public-hearings-a-meetings/public-hearings-1/2018
https://www.nwmb.com/en/public-hearings-a-meetings/public-hearings-1/2018


 

 

 

 

NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BAORD 
P.O. Box 1379, Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

Phone: (867) 975-7300 
Fax: (888) 421-9832 

Email: receptionist@nwmb.com 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Daniel Shewchuk 
Chairperson of the 
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board 

 

 

The draft revised Nunavut Wildlife Management Board Allocation Policy for Commercial 

Marine Fisheries, along with additional documents comprising the best available 

information to date, are available for download and review at the link below.  

https://www.nwmb.com/en/public-hearings-a-meetings/public-hearings-1/2018  

 

c.c.  

Jeffrey Maurice, Director of Policy and Planning, Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated;  
Jim Noble, Fisheries Advisory Committee; 
Janelle Kennedy, A/Director of Fisheries and Sealing, Government of Nunavut 

Department of Environment; 

Travis Cooper, Economic Development Policy Advisor, Nunavut Tunngavik 
Incorporated; 
Angela Young, A/Senior Science Advisor, Fisheries and Sealing, Department of 
Environment, Government of Nunavut; 
Trevor Taylor, Director of Fisheries Conservation Policy, Oceans North Canada; 
Brian Burke, Executive Director, Nunavut Fisheries Association; 

Sakiasie Sowdlooapik, Acting Executive Director, Cumberland Sound Fisheries- 
Pangnirtung Fisheries Partnership; 
Jerry Ward, Director of Fisheries, Qikiqtaaluk Corporation;  
Harry Earle, General Manager, Arctic Fishery Alliance; 
Chris Flanagan, Interim Chief Executive Officer, Baffin Fisheries;  
Jason Mikki, Acting Executive Director, Qikiqtaaluk Wildlife Board;  
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Scott Gilbert, A/Associate Regional Director General, Central and Arctic Region, 
Fisheries and Oceans Canada;  
Dale Nicholson, A/Regional Director General, Central and Arctic Region, Fisheries and 
Oceans Canada;  
Larry Dow; Director, Northern Operations, Fisheries and Oceans Canada;  
Leigh Edgar, Senior Fisheries and Aquaculture Management Officer, Fisheries and 
Oceans Canada;  
Jennifer Buie, Manager, Atlantic Invertebrates/Seals, Fisheries and Oceans Canada;  
Patrick Vincent, Regional Director General (Québec Region), Fisheries and Oceans 
Canada;  
Anne-Marie Cabana, Coordinator, Aboriginal Affairs, Fisheries and Oceans Canada;  
Sandra Courchesne, Senior Resource Management Officer, Ecosystems and 
Fisheries Management, Fisheries and Oceans Canada 
Jaideep Johar, Manager, Marine Safety and Security, Transport Canada; 
Paul Irngaut, Director of Wildlife, Nunavut Tunngavik Inc.;  
Grace Aola, Ikajutit HTO, Arctic Bay;  

Gordon Kautuq, Nangmautaq HTO, Clyde River; 

Terry Noah, Iviq HTO, Grise Fiord; 

Suzanne Piallaq-Mikki, Hall Beach HTA, Hall Beach; 

George Qattalik, Igloolik HTO, Igloolik; 

Daisy Koonoo, Mittimatalik HTO, Pond Inlet; 

Nancy Amarualik, Resolute Bay HTA, Resolute Bay; 

Annie Reid, Aiviq HTO, Cape Dorset; 

Manasie Mark, Amaruq HTO, Iqaluit; 

Pitsiulala Akavak, Mayukalik HTA, Kimmirut; 

Cetorah Evic, Pangnirturtung HTA, Pangnirtung; 

Alison Kopalie, Nativak HTA, Qikiqtarjuaq; 

Lucassie Arragutainaq, Sanikiluaq HTA, Sanikiluaq. 
 


